Inquiry into the effectiveness of the Trade Practices Act 1974
in protecting small business

The Senate has referred the above inquiry to the Economics References Committee for inquiry and report by 11 February 2004. The terms of reference for the inquiry are:

Whether the Trade Practices Act 1974 adequately protects small businesses from anti-competitive or unfair conduct, with particular reference to:


(a)
whether section 46 of the Act deals effectively with abuses of market power by big businesses, and, if not, the implications of the inadequacy of section 46 for small businesses, consumers and the competitive process;


(b)
whether Part IVA of the Act deals effectively with unconscionable or unfair conduct in business transactions;


(c)
whether Part IVB of the Act operates effectively to promote better standards of business conduct, and, if not, what further use could be made of Part IVB of the Act in raising standards of business conduct through industry codes of conduct;


(d)
whether there are any other measures that can be implemented to assist small businesses in more effectively dealing with anti-competitive or unfair conduct; and


(e)
whether there are approaches adopted in Organisation for Economic Co‑operation and Development (OECD) economies for dealing with the protection of small business as a part of competition law which could usefully be incorporated into Australian law.

(2)
That the committee make recommendations for legislative amendments to rectify any weaknesses in the Trade Practices Act identified by the committee’s inquiry.

The Committee is seeking submissions to this inquiry. The closing date for submissions is 22 August 2003.

Submissions should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics References Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

Where possible, submissions should also be provided by email to economics.sen@aph.gov.au preferably as MS Word or RTF format. 

After receiving and evaluating submissions, the Committee may invite a range of submittors to give further evidence at public hearings.

Information and notes to assist in preparing submissions are available from the website  www.aph.gov.au/senate/committee or the Secretariat (ph: 02 6277 3540, fax: 02 6277 5719). 

